
 

 

 
 

August 10, 2023 

 

Dear Senator Blumenthal,  

 

The recent Food and Drug Administration approval of the Opill, a progestin-only birth control pill and the first 

over-the-counter daily oral contraceptive, was positive news for all of us who prioritize reproductive health 

policies.   

 

However, I am concerned about the affordability - and therefore the accessibility - of the Opill. 

 

Please continue to press the Opill’s manufacturer to offer a concrete and an affordable price range. An over-the-

counter birth control pill must be affordable for all.  

 

In addition, while prescription birth control pills are covered under the Affordable Care Act, over-the-counter 

versions may not be covered by insurance once they are available. Insurance providers should be required to 

cover all forms of birth control, even without a prescription.  

 

I believe all birth control pills should be over the counter and affordable as they are in Europe. Please continue 

to press to encourage the FDA to work with manufacturers to ensure this for all women.  Please also continue 

your efforts to reduce the cost of the Opill so that people without insurance can have access without having to 

pay out of pocket. 

 

As you know, I serve as Ranking Senator on the Public Health Committee. This year, I introduced and co-

sponsored a new state law which allows trained pharmacists to prescribe birth control. The law will expand 

access to reproductive health care, give women more options, reduce costs, and improve health outcomes.  

 

Women’s health isn’t a partisan issue; it’s a moral issue.  Reproductive health should be universally accessible. 

Please continue pushing to lower the cost of the first over the counter birth control pill in the U.S. so that broad 

distribution can begin as soon as possible. 

 
Sincerely, 

 

 
Heather Somers 

State Senate, 18th District 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.fda.gov%2Fnews-events%2Fpress-announcements%2Ffda-approves-first-nonprescription-daily-oral-contraceptive&data=05%7C01%7CKatelyn.Liegeot%40cga.ct.gov%7Cdfe0014d19944ae9810c08db999c0922%7C3ec76714b1b4418a883232c46ec84226%7C0%7C0%7C638272667692935658%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Of%2FBJLxpY%2Fa3yiMXiE8Ci5apHeIz6lmfA%2FrvkLoUBw0%3D&reserved=0

